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By SKIP 
SPHYRNA, skippered by 
old salt Mike Morgari, was 
in fine form at Zwartkops 
over the weekend, winning 
the Dunella Trophy over a 
two-round series. 

On Saturday afternoon 
the first round of the Dun
ella Trophy for Sprogs, and 
the Carrington Cup for Op
timists, was sailed in a 10-
15 knot south-easter. 

The Dabchick class 
sailed a club handicap race, 
while the Lasers were Clnce 
again conspicuous by their 
absence, choosing to sail in 
the Bay. On Sunday after
noon, after a 30-minute 
postponement, the final 
rounds were sailed in what 
can only ·be described as 
typical dam conditions. 

First there was no wind 

Consistent Sphyrna takes 
the honours at Zwartkops 
at all, leaving yachts to 
aimlessly drift before and 
after the start of the race. 

Suddenly a northerly 
wind sprung up, bringing 
dark, threatening thunder 
clouds, and an evil 20-knot 
buster, that saw a number 
of y;lChts capsize as they 
raced up the channel from 
D-buoy and on to a beat 
through the village to A
buoy. 

As quick as it appeared 
the wind and rain abated, 
leaving yachtsmen to con
tinue the course under blue 
skies and a,light northerly 
wind. 

Sprogs 
In the first round Screw 

(W Schmelzer and K Walk
er) quickly established a 
commanding lead over the 
rest of the fleet, but this 
moment of glory was short
lived and they unfortunate
ly had to retire with a 
broken rudder extension. 

This left Sigebenga (P 
Baum and Kieth) in front, 
with Scrab (C Scribante and 
A Mew), Sphyrna (M and P 
Morgan) and Shamwari (J 
Walker and Crew) not far 
behind. 

After some excellent tac
tical sailing and sporting a 
set of new North sails, 
Scrab crossed the finishing 
line five seconds ahead of 

Sigebenga and 16 seconds 
ahead of Shamwari. 

Fourth over the line after 
sailing exceptionally well 
throughout . the race was 
Sphyrna, 23 seconds behind 
the leader. However, on 
corrected time, Sphyrna 
was declared the winner. 

Round two sailed on Sun
day afternoon saw Screw 
once again establish a com
fortable lead which they 
held until the finish. Second 
and third positions were 
keenly contested by a num
ber of yachts, with Sphyrna 
again in the forefront. 

Eventually Sigebenga 
finished ahead of Sphyrna 
to take second place. 

It was encouraging to see 
the large number of new 
Sprogs on the water, and 
although their skippers are 
new to the sport, with prac
tice there is no reason why 
they too should not some 
day be among the leaders. 

After the handicaps were 
applied and both rounds 
taken into consideration 
Sphyrna was declared the 
overall winner. 

Dabe hicks 
Although Dogmatix (A 

Scribante and Crew) had it 
all their own way in the 
first round on Saturday, the 
second round proved a dif
ferent story with Dodlebug 

(I Cameron-Gay and Crew) 
winning by over two min
utes. 

With the inter-schools re
gatta due to be held this 
weekend Dogmatix II will 
be hoping to capture their 
old form. 

Opti,mists 
Some good sailing in the 

first round saw Nip-a-long 
(K Britz) win by a large 
margin over the rest of the 
fleet. 

In the second round 
Speedo (K Watkins) and 
Wa.tto (G ' Watkins) main
tained a slender lead over 
Nip-a-long throughout the 
race, with Firestone (S 
Scribante) and Safability 
(M Cullum) some distance 
behind. · 

In the final · · analysis, 
after handicaps were ap
plied and taking both 
rounds into consideration, 
Nip-a-long was deservedly 
declared the winner of the 
Carrington Cup. 

This weekend sees the ju
nior fleet participate in the 
inter-schools regatta at 
Redhouse with the first 
race beginning at Ham on 
Saturday. On Sunday there 
will be a trophy race for 
seniors beginning at 2.30 at 
Zwartkops. Redhouse 
yachtsmen are invited to 
participate. 


